
Important dates for your diary 

Date Event 

25.10.2024 Break up for half term 3:15pm 
 

04.11.2024 Children return to school  
 

05.11.2024 Y5 and Y6 Arthog outreach 10am—
2pm 

11.11.2024 Reception Parents’ Open Day 

12.11.2024 Y4-6 Water polo 12:30—3:00pm 

19.11.2024 Y3 and Y4 gymnastic competition 
12:30—2:45pm 

20.11.2024 Y6 Debating Event at St George’s 

09.12.2024 KS1 Nativity 2:30pm—parents   
invited 

06.12.2024 
9:30am and 
2:15pm 

EYFS Nativity—parents invited 

18.12.2024 9am KS2 Christmas concert—parents 
invited 

19.12.2024 Christmas Parties—non uniform all 
day 

20.12.2024 Children break up for Christmas 
holiday—no Wraparound 

06.01.2025 Teacher training day  

07.01.2025 Children return to school 

14.02.2025 Break up for half term 3:15pm 

24.02.2025 Children return to school  

Headteacher’s message  

Dear Parents and Carers,  
As we reach the end of my first half term as headteacher, I            
want to take the opportunity to thank you for your support and     
challenge so far. My previous experience has shown me that 
schools work best in partnership with parents and I am looking    
forward to working with you and the staff on developing our         
partnership further now that I have been able to really get to know 
the school well in the first half term.  
 

I have really enjoyed being able to spend lots of time teaching 
across the classes this half term and I will do my best to get into any 
that I haven’t taught so far next half term.  
 

Parents’ evening was lovely this week and I saw many parents that 

were very pleased with their child’s progress so far this year. If you 

weren't able to attend parents' evening, please approach your child's 

teacher and make an appointment after half term.  
 

On last week's newsletter, I put out a request for some items to help 
improve our play areas for the children and I wanted to take a     
moment to explain why, so please read the section on the           
importance of play further on in this newsletter. One of our big aims 
for the rest of the year is to work on improving the quality of play for 
the children as part of our personal development offer. Once the 
items start to come in, I will probably be asking for your help again to 
support us as we create these play spaces!  
I hope that you all have a wonderful half term break and  Happy  

Diwali to any of our families that will be celebrating. Mrs Atherton 
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I would like to send out a huge 

thank you to the PTA, parent      

volunteers and staff who gave up 

their time to support the first PTA 

run event of the year. The children 

had a brilliant time and looked abso-

lutely amazing in their costumes. Thank you to all of 

you for giving our children such a lovely time.       

Mrs Atherton 



Important update: Whooping cough 
 

This week we have had a suspected case of whooping cough in 
school, and while it is rare, I just wanted to share the latest NHS 
and government guidance with you.  
 
The first signs of whooping cough are similar to a cold, such as a run-
ny nose and sore throat (a high temperature is uncommon). 
After about a week, you or your child: 

• will get coughing bouts that last for a few minutes and are 
worse at night 

• may make a "whoop" sound – a gasp for breath between coughs 
(young babies and some adults may not "whoop") 

• may have difficulty breathing after a coughing bout and may 
turn blue or grey (young infants) 

• may bring up a thick mucus, which can make you vomit 

• may become very red in the face (more common in adults) 
The cough may last for several weeks or months. 
 

Treatment 
 

Your doctor may prescribe antibiotics to treat whooping cough if the 
illness started recently. Antibiotics are only likely to help your   
symptoms if taken within 2 weeks from the day your cough started. 
If you have been given antibiotics to treat whooping cough, please 
remember to stay off nursery, school or work, and avoid contact 
with any young babies or pregnant women until 48 hours after 
starting antibiotics. 
If you are not receiving antibiotics to treat your illness, then you’ll 
need to stay off nursery, school or work and avoid contact with any 
young babies or pregnant women for 2 weeks from the start of the 
cough. If it is more than 2 weeks since the start of your illness, 
starting antibiotics at this time is unlikely to help. If you are well 
enough, you can go to school or work as normal. 

 

The whooping cough vaccine 
 

The whooping cough vaccine protects babies and children from 
getting whooping cough. That's why it's important to have all 
the routine NHS vaccinations. 
The whooping cough vaccine is routinely given as part of the: 
6-in-1 vaccine – for babies at 8, 12 and 16 weeks 
4-in-1 pre-school booster – for children aged 3 years 4 months 

Whole School 96.5% 

Wrekin Giants 89% 

Nursery 88% 

Rec S 99% 

Rec J 93% 

Lang Class 87% 

1GP 95% 

1C 96% 

2JS 96% 

2CL 97% 

3A 98% 

3P 97% 

4KH 97% 

4S 98% 

5W 98% 

5J 96% 

6C 96% 

6H 95% 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/nhs-vaccinations-and-when-to-have-them/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/6-in-1-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/4-in-1-preschool-booster-vaccine/


The teachers choose a pupil who they feel has done something special in the week for this award. This 

could be academic or for behaviour and conduct linked to our values of happy, successful, curious       

communicators.  

Class Pupil Reason 

WG Grace 
Grace has been curious about all of our sensory exploration and has shown resili-
ence when tidying up. 

N Arthur 
Arthur has proudly shared all the amazing things he has learned in Nursery with his 
family 

RJ Penny For being an incredible role model to others in her class.  

RS Z’Reya For taking care and time with her Drawing Club illustrations. 

1C Ismail For showing so much improvement, and increased independence in all lessons. 

1GP 
Ezra 

For trying so hard in all lessons and demonstrating a great level of independence in 

writing. 

2CL Tobias For his enthusiasm, hard work and positivity in everything he does at school 

2JS Riley For becoming more independent in Maths this week that has led to success 

Language class Barbara For always being kind to others 

3P Cameron For being a pleasure to teach and always so enthusiastic about his learning 

3A Louie-Jack For his excellent attitude to learning  

4KH April For trying hard and always having a smile on her face 

4S Eryk For always having an excellent attitude towards his learning 

5J Emie For an excellent attitude to learning and improvement over the term 

5W Damien For a renewed passion for learning and improving his handwriting  

6C Laura For amazing writing and asking lots of curious questions 

6H Elian 
For making a huge improvement in handwriting and putting a smile on everyone's 
face 

Readers of the week 

Our readers of the week have been working hard on their reading in school and at home.  

1C   1GP  Aariya 2CL Archie 2JS  Ibraheem Language class    

3A Susie 3P Peter  4KH  Dryw 4S James 

5J  Jackson  5W  Gaston 6C  Emily  6H   Caitlin 



October Half 
Term Holiday 

Activity         
Programme 

Telford and Wrekin    
Leisure will be running 
an   October Half Term 
Holiday Activity        
Programme covering 
Monday 28 October to 
Sunday 3 November 
2024. 
There will be lots of fun 
activities on offer for £2. 
For further information 
and to check out the      
brochure click on the 
link below: 
 
https://
www.telfordandwrekinlei
sure.co.uk/info/3/
facilities/76/holiday-
activity-programm 

Our Y1 children are really enjoying 
using NUMBOTS in school. Here are 
some tips for home use.  
1. Reminders with Alexa 
2. Aim for short sessions 
3. A story level a day 
4. Keeping it positive 
5. Weekends fr ee 
https://numbots.com/2024/10/14/five-
quick-tips-for-busy-parents-integrating-
numbots-at-home-with-ease/  

The importance of play 

Playing is a natural and enjoyable way for children to 
keep active, stay well and be happy. To have good    
physical and mental health and to learn life skills, they 
need various unstructured play opportunities from birth 
until they are teenagers.  
Play improves the cognitive, physical, social, and        
emotional well-being of children and young people. 
Through play, children learn about the world and      
themselves. 
They also learn skills they need for study, work and      
relationships such as: 

• confidence 

• self-esteem 

• resilience 

• interaction 

• social skills 

• independence 

• curiosity 

• coping with challenging situations 
 
Playing can help children develop their social skills with 
others. By listening, paying attention and sharing play 
experiences, this helps a child: 

• explore their feelings 

• develop self-discipline 

• learn how to express themselves 

• work out emotional aspects of life 
 
As we develop our playground this year, we look forward 
to helping children have more access to unstructured 
play as part of their development.  

https://www.telfordandwrekinleisure.co.uk/info/3/facilities/76/holiday-activity-programme
https://www.telfordandwrekinleisure.co.uk/info/3/facilities/76/holiday-activity-programme
https://www.telfordandwrekinleisure.co.uk/info/3/facilities/76/holiday-activity-programme
https://www.telfordandwrekinleisure.co.uk/info/3/facilities/76/holiday-activity-programme
https://www.telfordandwrekinleisure.co.uk/info/3/facilities/76/holiday-activity-programme
https://numbots.com/2024/10/14/five-quick-tips-for-busy-parents-integrating-numbots-at-home-with-ease/
https://numbots.com/2024/10/14/five-quick-tips-for-busy-parents-integrating-numbots-at-home-with-ease/
https://numbots.com/2024/10/14/five-quick-tips-for-busy-parents-integrating-numbots-at-home-with-ease/




We have been working on comparing big and small, 

and enjoying the sand pit in nursery where we had to 

make different sized sandcastles.   

This week, Y2 have been learning to add 2 digit numbers using the column method. 

Look at the concentration on these faces! 

Mr Kilburn was exceptionally pleased this week when the children shared their     

learning in assembly about Black History Month. The children spoke clearly and    

confidently and made us very proud.  

This week, each of our Year 

4 classes had a  fantastic 

workshop with Heather 

from the Telford African and 

Afro-Caribbean Resource 

Centre. It was based on the 

topic of: Wealth of Africa - 

Changing the Narratives on 

Diversity. Our children were 

incredibly engaged and 

thoughtful and really     

enjoyed their new learning.  



 
In Art Y3 have been doing 

their final water colour 
piece based on the artist 
Joseph Turner. They did 
the piece based on the 

colosseum in Rome. They 
have included different 

textures, different     
washes and different 

shades. 

It’s been a busy and creative 

week in Y6. The children 

have completed their final 

piece on Zentangles and they 

have worked incredibly hard 

on them.  

This amazing assortment of creatures have 

been designed by the pupils in Year 6 as part 

of their learning about Harry Potter and the 

Philosopher's Stone. They will be entered into a 

competition with Warner Brothers so fingers 

crossed!  


